
Aircraft Noise Community Consultative Group 

Minutes of meeting of the Group held at the Auckland Airport Pohutukawa Room, Quad 5, 
Auckland Airport Wednesday, 19 March 2014 at 2.00pm 

 
 
Present  

Mr Noel Robinson  Chairperson  
Mr John Beckett   BARNZ 

 Mr Eric Morgan  Air New Zealand (representing BARNZ) 
 Mr Matthew Palliser  Auckland Airport 

Mr Tasi Lauese Mangere Local Board 
 Ms Judy Nicholl  Auckland Airport 
 Mr Michael Clay  Auckland Airport 

Mr Garry Hood  Airways Corporation NZ  
Councilor Alf Filipaina Auckland Council 
Mr Darryl Thompson  Auckland Council 
Mr David Collings  Howick Local Board 
Ms Julie Wade  Tangata Whenua  
Mr Simon Randall  Maungakiekie-Tāmaki Local Board 
Ms Julie Fairey  Puketāpapa Local Board 

  
 
In attendance 

Mr Andrew Gordon  Auckland Council 
Mr Roger Eccles  Auckland Council 

 Ms Laura McNeill  Marshall Day Acoustics 
 Mr Andrew Melville  Auckland Airport 

Apologies 

Mr Bruce Goldsworthy Employers & Manufacturers Association 
Mr Garth Wyllie  Employers & Manufacturers Association 
Mr Garry Boles  Howick Local Board 

 
 

1. Apologies/Introductions 
 
Apologies were accepted. Introductions and a warm welcome was made to first time attendees 
of the ANCCG meeting 
 

2. Minutes 

No issues were raised with the previous minutes. The minutes from the previous meeting were 
recorded as true and correct. 
 
 

3. Matters Arising 
 
Andrew Melville to send a copy of the 30 year vision presentation to Matthew Palliser who will 
then distribute to ANNCG members. 
 
If possible Auckland Airport to arrange a demonstration of the enhanced noise complaint 
software called ANOMS 8 
 
 



Aircraft Noise Community Consultative Group 

Minutes of meeting of the Group held at the Auckland Airport Pohutukawa Room, Quad 5, 
Auckland Airport Wednesday, 19 March 2014 at 2.00pm 

 
 

4. Community Board Feedback 
 

Puketāpapa Local Board- Julie advised that she had one constituent that was emailing her 
every day with regards to aircraft noise and at the last business meeting she attended on the 2nd 
February many members of the public expressed concerns. They also raised concerns about 
how complaints are handled and that more information is needed to be provided to them. 
. 
Maungakiekie-Tāmaki- Simon advised that he receives regular complaints from some of his 
constituents. Some of them a quite distressed when they call him and this has become more 
apparent with the publicity given to aircraft noise. He noted that he has had good support from 
Auckland Airport with understanding the process. 

 
Mangere- Tasi advised that for his local board area things have gotten worse since the last 
meeting. He is getting a lot of feedback with regards to Great Barrier Airlines and Fly My Sky 
aircraft that regularly over fly the Mangere Bridge area.  
 
Howick - David advised that there is been more awareness with regards to aircraft noise 
because of the ‘SMART’ trial. He has been approached by the local paper and would like 
assistance gaining the information required to help respond to them.  
 
Auckland Council- Andrew noted some noise complaints are coming directly to the Auckland 
Council and are being passed through to Auckland Airport. Councilor Alf advised that at the 
Mangere Bridge residents rate payers meeting the aircraft noise issue was raised and the 
general perception from members of the public was that the ‘SMART’ approaches were still 
going on. 
 

 

5. Rules and Procedures Review 

No changes to rules or procedures have been made. 

 

6. Reports on Noise Complaints and the Noise Monitoring System 

Marshall Day presented to the committee on the current noise complaint situation. Members 
agreed that they would like Marshall Day to continue to produce the map which shows noise 
complaints by geographical location.  
 
Mike advised that the airport was looking at purchasing an upgraded noise monitoring and 
complaint management system called ANOMS 8. Noel suggested that at the next meeting a 
demonstration of this product is provided to the group. 
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7. Auckland Airport Community Trust (AACT) 

Nil to report.  

 

8. Noise Management Plan (NMP) 

Nil to report 

 

9. General Business 

Andrew Melville presenting to the group on the airports 30 year vision. 

Judy advised that it will be May 2014 now for the release of the draft SMART approach report. 
This is due to data needing more analysis and the airport wanting to get it right. This was support 
by John from BARNZ  

10. Next Meeting  

The next meeting will be held on the 18th of June- 1400hr at the Pohutukawa Room 

Meeting closed at 1620hr 

 

24 hour hotline for Noise Complaints – 09 256 8133  


